
TO OUR READERS

PUBLISHER'S
NOTICE

All real estate adver-
tising  in  this  news-
paper  is  subject  to
the  Fair  Housing
Act  which  makes  it
illegal  to  advertise
"any  preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination  based
on  race,  color,  reli-
gion,  sex,  handicap,
familial status or na-
tional  origin,  or  an
intention  to  make
any such preference,
limitation  or  dis-
crimination.".  Fa-
milial  includes  chil-
dren  under  the  age
of  18  living  with
parents or legal cus-
todians,  pregnant
women  and  people
securing  custody  of
children under 18.
This newspaper will
not  knowingly  ac-
cept  any  advertising
for real estate which
is in violation of the
law. Our readers are
hereby  informed
that  all  dwellings
advertised  in  this
newspaper are avail-
able on an equal op-
portunity  basis.  To
complain  of  dis-
crimination,  call
HUD  toll-free  at  1-
800-669-9777.  The
toll-free  number  for
the hearing impaired
is 1-800-927-9275.

LEGALS

LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS LEGALS

NOTICE OF
INTENTION

TO MINE
Pursuant to
Application

Number 
897-5150 

Renewal 8

In  accordance
with  the  provi-
sions  of  KRS
350.055,  notice  is
hereby given that
Blue  Diamond
Mining, LLC, 250
West  Main
Street,  Suite
2000,  Lexington,
Kentucky  40507
has  applied  for
renewal  of  a  per-
mit for an under-
ground  coal  min-
ing  and  reclama-
tion operation  af-
fecting 6.59 acres
located 0.75 miles
south  of  Dow  in
Perry County.

The  operation  is
approximately
2.0  miles  south-
west of KY 1165s
junction  with  KY
1166  and  located
on  the  Middle
Fork  of  Maces
Creek.

The  operation  is
located  on  the
Hazard  South
and  Leatherwood
U.S.G.S.  7.5
minute  quadran-
gle  maps.   The
surface area to be
renewed is owned
by  Richard  and
Rita Pratt, Benny
and  Myrtle
Woods  Heirs  (Al-
bert  and  Willa
Faye Woods, Del-
ma  and  Lucian
Morgan,  Vogel
and  Christine
Woods,  Willnia
and  Layton  Am-
burgy, C. C.  and
Sandra  Woods)
and  Amanda
Brashear  Estate
(Diane  Mulhol-
land,  J.  B.  and
Lillian  Cornett
Trust  [Carole
Manrose  and
Karen  Welter,
Trustees],  Philip
William  and
Cathy Ann Wagn-
er,  Deborah  Ann
Wagner,  Daniel
Lee  and  Susan
Wagner). 

g

The  application
has been filed for
public  inspection
at the Division  of
Mine  Reclama-
tion and Enforce-
ments  Hazard
Regional  Office,
556 Village Lane,
Hazard,  KY
41702.   Written
comments,  objec-
tions  or  requests
for  a  permit  con-
ference  must  be
filed  with the Di-
rector, Division of
Mine  Permits,
300 Sower Boule-
vard,  Frankfort,
KY 40601.

NOTICE IS
HEREBY 

GIVEN THAT
ADMINISTRA-
TIONS HAVE

BEEN
GRANTED ON

THE 
FOLLOWING
ESTATES BY

THE 
DISTRICT

COURT
DECEASED;
FIDUCIARY  &
ADDRESS;
DATE  OF  AP-
POINTMENT;
LAST  DATE
CREDITORS
CAN  FILE
CLAIMS;  AT-
TORNEY  REP-
RESENTING
FIDUCIARY
AND ADDR:
Bernadette
Smith;  Kimberly
Estep  PO  Box  9
Dwarf, KY 41739;
03/06/2025;
09/11/2025; NA
Ronald  Lee  Jef-
fers; Missy M Jef-
fers  481  Albert
Baker Road Som-
erset,  KY  42501;
03/06/2025;
09/11/2025; NA
Alvin  Caudill;
Dorlis  Caudill
657 Holly Thicket
Road  Viper,  KY
41774;
03/06/2025;
09/11/2025;
Frank  Medaris
459  N.  Martin
Luther  King
Blvd.  Lexington,
KY 40508
Judy  Ritchie;
Michelle  Adkins
Staley  312  Pine
Crest  Road  Lan-
caster, KY 40944;
03/06/2025;
09/11/2025;  Jef-
frey  Morgan  PO
Box  509  Hazard,
KY 41702
Freeman  Ritchie;
Michelle  Adkins
Stanley  312  Pine
Crest  Road  Lan-
caster, KY 40944;
03/06/2025;
09/11/2025;  Jef-
frey  Morgan  PO
Box  509  Hazard,
KY 41702
Patricia  L.  Gay-
heart;  Charles
Fugate 183 Auger
Springs  Road
Corbin,  KY
40701;
03/13/2025;
09/18/2025; NA
Ernest  Eugene
Campbell;  Bryan
Eugene Campbell
PO  Box  83  Haz-
ard,  KY  41702;
03/13/2025;
09/18/2025; NA
Douglas  Camp-
bell;  Beth  June
Lemaster  271
Burnt  Cabin
Road  Hager  Hill,
KY  41222;
03/13/2025;
09/18/2025; NA
Thelma  C.
Combs,  fka  Thel-
ma  C.  Sullivan;
John Compkis  94
Cornett  Hill
Drive Hazard, KY
41701;
03/20/2025;
09/25/2025;
James  Hampton
PO  Box  1107
Hazard,  KY
41702
Charles  Scott
Trumbo;  Lucien
Trumbo/Jeannie
Trumbo   211

Combs Road Haz-
ard,  KY  41701;
03/20/2025;
09/25/2025;  Nan-
cy Collins PO Box
779  Hazard,  KY
41702
Garfield  Deaton,
Jr.; James Dustin
Deaton  5796  N
Ky  11  Girdler,
KY  40943;
03/20/2025;
09/25/2025; NA
Ann  Catherine
Davidson;  Dou-
glas  R.  Baker
2026  KY Hwy 80
Hazard,  KY
41701;
03/20/2025;
09/25/2025; NA
Micky  Junior
Couch;  Derrick
Matthew  Couch
101  Elm  Creek
Lane  Viper,  KY
41774;
03/20/2025;
09/25/2025; NA
Michael  Overbee;
Mikel  Hamilton
6765  KY  Hwy
451  Hazard,  KY
41701;
03/20/2025;
09/25/2025;  Jere-
my  Morgan  PO
Box  509  Hazard,
KY 41702
Ida  F.  Cornett;
David  Wayne
Cornett  1675
Barnes  Road
Williamstown,
KY  41097;
03/20/2025;
09/25/2025;  Heidi
Hopfernsperger
48  Independence
Drive Hazard, KY
41701
Jeffery J. Dobson;
Bonnie  Pence  15
Little  Leather-
wood  Road  Lost
Creek, KY 41701;
03/20/2025;
09/25/2025;
Michael  Johnson
461  Main  Street
Hazard,  kY
41701
Ruby  Cornett
Watts;  Nick
Watts  1085  Bed-
ford  Road  Jeffer-
son,  KY  40337;
03/27/2025;
10/02;2025;
Charles Allen PO
Box  587  Hazard,
KY 41702
Daniel  Griffin;
Sharon Griffin 51
Andy's  Xing
Chavies,  KY
41727;
03/27/2025;
10/2/2025;  Sam
Collins PO Draw-
er  1179  Hazard,
KY 41702

PUBLIC 
NOTICE

On  or  about
March  31,  2025
the  Kentucky
Housing Corpora-
tion will submit a
request  to  the
United States De-
partment  for
Housing  and  Ur-
ban  Development
(HUD) for the re-
lease  of  HOME
Investment  Part-
nerships Program
(HOME)  funds
under  title  II  of
the  Cranston-
Gonzalez  Nation-
al  Affordable
Housing  Act,  as
amended  (42
U.S.C.12721  et
seq.),  to  under-
take  a  project
with the Housing
Development  Al-
liance, a Commu-
nity  Housing  De-
velopment  Orga-
nization  (CHDO)
to  acquire  land
and to construct a
one  story,  3  bed-
room,  2-bath-
room,  single-fam-
ily  detached
home with a shin-
gle roof, vinyl sid-
ing  and  crawl
space  on  an  ap-
proximately  1-
acre vacant lot lo-
cated  at  57  Cor-
nett  Lane,  Haz-
ard, KY 41701 for
sale  to  a  low  in-
come  homebuyer.
The total develop-

p
ment cost  is  esti-
mated  to  be  ap-
proximately
$200,000.  with
approximately
$180,000.  in
HOME funds. 

The  activities
proposed  are  cat-
egorically  exclud-
ed  under  HUD
regulations  at  24
CFR Part 58 from
National  Envi-
ronmental  Policy
Act  (NEPA)  re-
quirements.  An
Environmental
Review  Record
(ERR)  that  docu-
ments  the  envi-
ronmental  deter-
minations for this
project  is  on  file
at  the  Kentucky
Housing Corpora-
tion,  1231
Louisville  Road,
Frankfort,  KY
40601  and  may
be  examined  or
copied  weekdays
from  8  a.m.  to  4
p.m. You can also
view  them online
at
https://cpd.hud.-
gov/cpd-public/en-
vironmental-re-
views. 

Any  individual,
group,  or  agency
may submit  writ-
ten  comments  on
the  ERR  to  Win-
ston Miller, Exec-
utive  Director,
Kentucky  Hous-
ing  Corporation,
1231  Louisville
Road,  Frankfort,
KY  40601.  Com-
ments  may  also
be  submitted  via
email  to  environ-
mentalre-
view@kyhous-
ing.org.  All  com-
ments received by
March  30,  2025,
will be considered
by  the  Kentucky
Housing Corpora-
tion  prior  to  au-
thorizing  submis-
sion  of  a  request
for  release  of
funds.

The  Kentucky
Housing Corpora-
tion  certifies  to
HUD  that  Win-
ston Miller in his
capacity  as  Exec-
utive  Director
consents to accept
the jurisdiction of
the  Federal
Courts  if  an  ac-
tion is brought to
enforce  responsi-
bilities in relation
to  the  environ-
mental  review
process  and  that
these  responsibil-
ities  have  been
satisfied.  HUDs
approval  of  the
certification satis-
fies  its  responsi-
bilities  under
NEPA  and  relat-
ed  laws  and  au-
thorities  and  al-
lows  KHC to  use
Program funds.

HUD  will  accept
objections  to  its
release  of  funds
and the Kentucky
Housing Corpora-
tions  certification
for a period of fif-
teen  days  follow-
ing the anticipat-
ed  submission
date  or  its actual
receipt  of  the  re-
quest  (whichever
is  later)  only  if
they are on one of
the  following
bases: (a) the cer-
tification  was  not
executed  by  the
Certifying  Officer
of  the  Kentucky
Housing Corpora-
tion;  (b) the Ken-
tucky  Housing
Corporation  has
omitted  a step  or
failed  to  make  a
decision  or  find-
ing  required  by
HUD  regulations
at  24  CFR  part
58;  (c)  the  grant
recipient  or other

p
participants  in
the  development
process have com-
mitted  funds,  in-
curred  costs  or
undertaken activ-
ities  not  autho-
rized  by  24  CFR
Part 58 before ap-
proval  of  a  re-
lease  of  funds  by
HUD;  or  (d)  an-
other  Federal
agency  acting
pursuant  to  40
CFR  Part  1504
has  submitted  a
written  finding
that the project is
unsatisfactory
from  the  stand-
point  of  environ-
mental  quality.
Objections  must
be  prepared  and
submitted  in  ac-
cordance with the
required  proce-
dures  (24  CFR
Part  58,  Sec.
58.76)  and  shall
be  addressed  to
the  U.S.  Depart-
ment of HUD; Of-
fice of Public  and
Indian  Housing;
601  W.  Broad-
way;  Ste.  110;
Louisville,  KY
40202  or  via
email  at
LouisvilleR-
ROF@hud.gov.
Potential  objec-
tors  should  con-
tact HUD to veri-
fy the actual  last
day  of  the  objec-
tion period.

 Public Notice

Notice  is  hereby
given  that  Vickie
Short  114  Gum
Ave  Hazard,  KY
41701,  has  filed
an  application
with  the  Energy
&  Environment
Cabinet  to  ele-
vate  manufac-
tured  home.  The
property  is  locat-
ed 114 Gum Ave,
Hazard,  KY,  Air-
port  Gardens  off
Highway  550
backwater  of
North  Fork  of
Kentucky  River.
Any comments  or
objections  con-
cerning  this  ap-
plication  shall  be
directed  in  writ-
ing to:   Kentucky
Division  of  Wa-
ter,  Floodplain
Management Sec-
tion,  300  Sower
Blvd  3rd  Floor,
Frankfort,  Ken-
tucky  40601  or
email  to
DOWFlood-
plain@ky.gov   

SERVICES

SMITH'S  TREE
SERVICE.
QUALITY  SER-
VICE,  Great  Re-
sults  at  Low,  Af-
fordable  Prices.
Fully  Insured,
Free  Estimates,
Chipper  Service
Available.  (606)
785-0823,  (606)
216-7723,  (606)
216-7727

Rtc-st8/1-c-sts

LOST & FOUND

AS  A  SERVICE
to our community
LOST & FOUND
ads  are  always
listed  for  free!
Call  Today!  (606)
436-5771
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Call Jenny 
at the 

Hazard 
Herald 
to place 

your 

ad!
436-5771


